
LITTLE BUDWORTH PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 7 February 2017 in the  
Village Hall     
 
Present: Mr P Robinson (chairman), Mrs C Cowap, Mr R Hall, Mr N Lang,  

Mrs J Marshall and Mr R Morris.  
In attendance:   Mr G Cookson – clerk to the council 

 
Apologies: Mrs K Lawson   
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MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on 3 January were confirmed as a correct 
record.   
 
MATTERS ARISING 
Councillors’ roles: it was agreed that Kristel be asked to post notices in 
the board at the Shrewsbury Arms. 
 
  
PLANNING MATTERS 

1. Applications 
APP NO: 16/05647/FUL  
PROPOSAL: Single storey storage building.  
LOCATION: The Hollies, Forest Road 
The council had no objections to this proposal. 
Notice of Decision 
APP NO: 16/05207/FUL  
PROPOSAL:  Single storey extension to side and single storey link 
between existing house and garage - amendment to application 
16/02340/FU 
LOCATION: Whitehall Farm, Coach Road, Little Budworth,  
Approval of planning permission. 
 
VILLAGE GREEN  
It was reported that Cora had agreed to take on the role of chair of the VG 
Committee – thanks to her for this. It was also reported that Jon Rush, the 
newly appointed manager at Oulton Park had agreed to perform the 
opening ceremony of the village fete in the summer.  
A new litter bin has been installed on the VG, but an additional one be 
located near to the road to accommodate dog mess.  
 
VILLAGE HALL 
Car park lease – it was reported that the Chester Diocese had included a 7 
year review clause in the new lease.    
 
CORRESPONDENCE AND OTHER MATTERS  
OPLC: a meeting had taken place in January to give members an early 
opportunity to meet the new manager.  It was reported that a charity event 
is to be hosted at OP in the summer to replace Car Fest.  
Defibrillator: this has been ordered and delivery is expected in the next 3 
weeks.  

   
 



 
 
 
 
7.   

Little Budworth Common: the common is one of a number of sites beuing 
considered as a potential beneficiary from an environmental pay-back 
scheme operated by a large company.  The outcome will be announced  
later in the year.  
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FINANCE 
The following payments were authorised:  
Community Heartbeat Trust – £2010.00, defibrillator, (cheque no 100629) 
G Cookson – salary 1-28 February (cheque no 100630) 
Ken Cox – maintenance, £12.00 (cheque no 100631) 
  
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
Battle’s Over – Centenary of the end of World War 1: the council agreed 
to be part of the beacon lighting project planned for 11 November 2018. 
 
 
NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting will take place on Tuesday 7 March in the Village Hall at 
7.30pm   
 
Additionally, it was agreed that the annual parish meeting will take place on 
Thursday 20 April at 7.30pm in the Village Hall, and that the July meeting of 
the council would be put back by 1 week until Tuesday 11 July. 
  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


